Nl G ma “l Northampton A <cvnorthamptona@gmail.com>

ANSWER AND RESPONSES TO CLAIMS PRESENTED ON THE RECORD IN THE UCO
OFFICER’S COMMITTEE MEETING ON APRIL 25th, 2024.

1 message

Board Synergy Club <boardsynergyclub@gmail.com> Mon, Apr 29, 2024 at 3:09 PM
To: Stew Richland <vicepresident1@unitedcivic.org>, Donald Foster <ucomaintenance@gmail.com>, Dom Guarnagia
<vicepresident2@unitedcivic.org>, Patricia Caputo <vicepresident4@unitedcivic.org>, David Boas <davidboas@unitedcivic.org>, Fausto
Fabbro <president@unitedcivic.org>, Ruth Dreiss <ucoreporterwpb@gmail.com>

Bcc: cvnorthamptona@gmail.com

Dear Fausto Fabbro, Donald Foster, David Boas, Domenic Guarnagia, Stew Richland, JoAnne Robinson, Ruth Dreiss, and Patricia
Caputo,

| listened to the April 25th, 2024, Officer’s Committee Meeting and was stunned to hear numerous false claims put on the record
about me and the Board synergy Club. | ask that these false claims cease. | ask that they be retracted in the next Officer’s
Committee Meeting. | ask that they be retracted in a Special Edition LCAM Report or ad-hoc UCO Reporter Article from the UCO
President delivered electronically before the election.

| am not sure what has changed, but until | announced that | was running for UCO President in late December, Donald Foster was
aware of and had no concerns with everything the Board Synergy Club was doing.

| am concerned with the timing of this public announcement containing numerous false claims just 8 days before the UCO election
in which I am running for office. It is on the Official UCO Blog. It is on YouTube, where | saw it.

There is absolutely no truth to any of these false claims, nor was any evidence presented to substantiate these false claims.
Attached is a defense regarding these false claims. | believe it will clear up some misconceptions and misunderstandings.
Embedded in the Exhibits is the sequential transcript of the Officer’s Committee Meeting starting at the 22:26 mark.

Please review the attached defense.
If you don’t recall what was said, you can view the video at: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d8m8DyyFHzA&list=PPSV

The Board Synergy Club is not anti-UCO. We are pro-UCO, and we have asked and still would like to be an ad-hoc UCO Committee.
Many people that have attended our club meetings ran for UCO positions and several were elected. We are also pro-W.P.R.F. We
are pro-Association. We believe that we all need to work together, support one another, and help the different organizations
within Century Village be successful. They all exist for our benefit.

These false claims are making things awkward if | end up being elected. | have no animosity towards anyone in that meeting, and |
plan to keep it that way. We need to treat each other with honesty, dignity, respect, and sensitivity so that we can work together in
the future, and because it’s the right way to treat people. | am always willing to listen, with humility, to all feedback.

Let’s try to get along and live in Peace!
Kelly Janssen — President of the Board Synergy Club

boardsynergyclub@gmail.com
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